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[DATE]		
Congress[man/woman] [Insert Name]
U.S. House of Representatives
[Enter address here – elected official contact information can be found at: http://cqrcengage.com/vgm/home ]  
Subject: DMEPOS Competitive Bidding Effects on Hospitals
Dear [Insert member of Congress name here]:
In July of 2016, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) rolled out a second round of reimbursement cuts in rural areas of the country, totaling up to 60 percent cuts. These reimbursement cuts will be detrimental to hospitals and independent medical providers. Hospitals across the country rely heavily on durable medical equipment providers in the transition of care from the hospital to the patient’s home. According to over 200 nationally recognized economists, the current Durable Medical Equipment, Prosthetics, Orthotics and Supplies (DMEPOS) Medicare competitive bidding process is extremely flawed and will only amplify the problems it has already created for providers and hospitals, even before its implementation. 
Hospitals and DMEPOS providers work together as discharge planners and must ensure that patients have the necessary medical equipment for their transition to the home. It is the responsibility of the discharge planners to get patients out of the hospital in a safe and timely manner. Having access to equipment such as oxygen, hospital beds or power wheelchairs is vital to reducing hospital readmissions and health care costs across multiple areas. 
These rate cuts are especially threatening to critical access hospitals and providers in rural America. As a result of CMS’ final rule, providers in non-competitive bid areas now receive the same drastic payment cuts as providers in highly urban areas, and without exclusive contracts or increase in volume of business. The industry also has data that indicates that providing DMEPOS items in rural areas has a significantly higher cost than in urban areas.  
These massive cuts will force many rural providers to close their doors and will impact the beneficiaries’ accessibility to the care that they need. In [Insert your state], providers are already being forced to reduce areas they cover causing access issues. The Competitive Bidding program has not faced rigorous evaluation on the negative impacts the program will have over the long-run. 
On behalf of [Insert Hospital Name], we urge you to reach out to Rep. Tom Price (R-GA) who is crafting a bill that would apply a 15 month freeze to the current reimbursement rates for DMEPOS items being proposed in Congress. This will allow for a long-term solution called the Market Pricing Program (MPP) to be implemented. By changing the bidding process entirely to a true auction system, reimbursement rates will sustain real market prices, creating a more secure environment for providers and ultimately higher quality of care for the beneficiaries that rely so heavily on independent suppliers.
Sincerely,
[Insert Name, Title, Company, and Signature]
